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Dear NMSBVI Families,

· As you know, New Mexico now has been impacted by COVID19 (coronavirus). Last night, the closure of all public schools in the state of New Mexico was ordered by Governor Michelle Lujan Grisham, the New Mexico Public Education Department and the New Mexico Department of Health. This decision was made in order to try to stop the spread of the coronavirus and to keep your children safe and healthy.  NMSBVI has not had exposure to the virus at this time, as far as we know.  Schools will be closed starting March 16 and students and staff will return to school on April 6.  We will be not required to add make up these days, so the calendar will remain the same.  NMSBVI will take this opportunity to deep-clean and sanitize our buildings.  If you have questions about how to get childcare, food or social services, please call 833-551-0518.
While you are at home, here are some tips.

Things Families Can do to Prevent the Spread of COVID19 (Coronavirus)
· Teach and remind your children about these healthy habits:

1. Wash hands for 20 seconds with soap and water often, especially after using the restroom and before meals.

2. Cover coughs and sneezes with the inside of the arm (not hands)

3. Use tissues and throw them in the garbage, then wash hands again.
4. Do not share drinking glasses or eating utensils with your child and do not let them share with others.
5. Clean and disinfect doorknobs, tables, counters, phones and all other regularly used surfaces and items in your house.

· Get a flu shot if recommended by your doctor and if your child’s doctor recommends one, get one for your child, too.

· Try to avoid activities and events with large numbers of people.

· “Social distancing” is a term that is being used lately.  This means that it is recommended that people don’t shake hands or hug and stay 6 feet apart from one another.  

COVID19 Symptoms:
· If you or your child have a fever, cough and shortness of breath, call you doctor and stay home from work or school.  If you test positive for COVID19, please call the Department of Health hotline at 1-855-600-3453.
· For more information, visit these websites:  https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/about/index.html, https://www.aps.edu/news/documents/coronavirus-factsheet-2019-pdf
· Please know that there is a strong recommendation from the state to stop traveling outside of New Mexico.  If you do choose to travel outside of the state, please know that you and/or your child may be required to stay home for 14 days upon your return to New Mexico. 
·  For more information, please see:

·  http://cv.nmhealth.org/
·  https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/cases-in-us.html
· https://www.governor.state.nm.us/2020/03/11/updated-governor-department-of-health-announce-first-positive-covid-19-cases-in-new-mexico/
·  https://www.governor.state.nm.us/2020/03/12/new-mexico-announces-fifth-presumptive-positive-covid-19-case/
Thank you so much and stay safe and healthy!
Patricia Beecher
Superintendent
New Mexico School for the Blind and Visually Impaired
Albuquerque:  505-271-3061

Alamogordo:  575-439-4413
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